

Sedalia Business Women

June/July, 2019 Newsletter

www.sedaliabwm.org

June 6 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> June 6 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

July 11 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> July 11 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Meeting Location Sedalia Country Club

Welcome!
We're glad
you're here. If
you are new to
SBW or
considering
joining, we
invite to speak
to our
Membership
Chairman
Robin Balke.

JUNE/JULY BIRTHDAYS

June 5	Emily Schmidt
June 14	Dianne Simon
June 17	Sally Lockett
June 17	Sara Allen
June 19	Linda Fisher
June 25	Cheryl Ames
June 28	. Patricia Monsees
July 9	Cathy Hammons
July 1	Sheri Matz
•	Sheri MatzJoyce Grinstead
July 10	
July 10 July 14	Joyce Grinstead
July 10 July 14 July 15	Joyce Grinstead Karen Steele

FRIENDSHIP LUNCHEONS

All friendship luncheons begin at 11:30 a.m. Bring a friend and/or potential member!

June 12	Panera Bread
June 19	Little Big Horn
June 26	Kehde's BBQ
July 3	El Tapitio
July 10	Mazzios
July 17	End Zone
July 24	Perkins
	Country Kitchen
August 7	Fitters 5th Street Pub

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

August 2..... Exec. Board Mtg. Hilton Garden Inn, Columbia August 3.. Board of Directors Mtg. Hilton Garden Inn, Columbia August 3....Leadership Conference Hilton Garden Inn, Columbia

MEMBER NOTES

Article from Anne Hamilton's Sedalia BPW scrap book dating back to 1927. Below is an excerpt of the article published in the Sedalia Capital dated June 30, 1927.

"LITTLE SISTERS" ENTERTAINED BY CLUB

Members of the Business and Professional Women's Club entertained their "Little Sisters", at a picnic last night at Liberty Park.

The following persons were present: Lois Frick, Dorothy Reams, Nellie Robb, Nadine Robb, Hazel Lang, Bernadine Perkins, Roberts Hurt, Maurine Hieronymus, Mildred Goldsmith, Mrs. D. W. Tobey, Mary Noland, Cecil Tilberry, Vina and Louise Westerman, Ola Cassidy, Carrie Gilkey, Erylene Eakins and Anna Marie Morseman.

Following the picnic supper, games were played and the party returned home at a late hour.

Miss Morseman, chairman of the "Little Sister" committee, expresses herself as being greatly pleased with the results of the entertainments given each month for smaller girls, who members of the B. and P. W. Club are giving attention.

MEMBER NOTES - Cont'd

Sheri Matz is the new grandma, her new little grandson was born April 8th, making her five grand kiddos now! Congratulations Sheri!

Thoughts and prayers for SBW sisters:

Cheryl Ames had been ill for a while with kidney stones. She had a procedure performed to remove the stones, but it was unsuccessful. She will be having a more invasive procedure performed on June 3rrd.

Della Schnakenberg has also been ill for a while. A mass was found in her colon that was found to be cancerous. She had surgery on May 18th. Further tests have shown the cancer was benign in the lymph nodes and they were able to get it all in her colon. **UPDATE**: Della is now home and is hoping to be back to work and at SBW soon!

Let's also let Karen Steele and Judy Steele know we are thinking about them as they are also having health problems.

Judy Steele is home from a recent hospital stay following heart issues. Although she is home she still is having tests ran.

Karen Steele is having problems from knee surgery and Doctors are trying to avoid another surgery. She is going through physical therapy and will be getting a knee brace. She is also looking in to possibly receiving a metal knee cap as her knee cap is in three pieces.

We want to express out get well wishes to you ladies for a speedy recovery and have you back with us soon!

Stacie Savage graduated this month from Cox College. She is now focusing on studying and taking an exam to obtain her credentials as a registered dietitian. She is staying at her parents' house for the summer in Salem, MO and will then be looking for a job. Unsure of where she will settle down just yet. Congratulations Stacie!

This invitation is for anyone in our community who loves to volunteer when "the chips are down"! We all know too well that it is *when* the next tornado comes...not if! And for Pettis Co. to be well-prepared for another disaster, here is a great, **FREE** class "opportunity" from **American Red Cross!**

Fundamentals of Sheltering and the accompanying Simulation, will be offered Sat., June 8, 9-1 and then, the "hands on" simulation, Sat. June 15, 9-3 — with lunch provided the second day.

This training embodies all of the shelter priorities, practiced routinely in every shelter Nationwide! After this 2-part class, you will feel knowledgeable to jump in and be valuable anytime, anywhere Disaster strikes! Registration is required and both days are necessary for certification.

Registration required ASAP- by calling 287-0055

for Sally. Retirees, college students, teachers, business folks, veterans, anyone with passion and a little time, are perfect!!!! (ARC looks great on a resume.) You'll think about volunteer response in a whole new way, at school, church, a warming shelter, a mfg. plant, the fairgrounds, while traveling; any disaster that arises!

Sally Lockett

SBW meets monthly on the first Thursday at the Sedalia Country Club. For more information, find Sedalia Business Women on:

Facebook: Sedalia Business Women www.sedaliaBWM.org www.businesswomenmo.org.

If you have any news for the newsletter please email me at debbie@buckleylawfirm.com or randy1525@charter.net, or you can call me at 826-9276.

Debbie Ulmer